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By way of an Order issued on November 8, 2007, the 
Honourable Clive Mullings, then Minister of Energy, Mining 
and Telecommunications, gave notice of the suspension of 
Newgen Technologies Limited’s  (Newgen’s) International 
(Voice/Data) Carrier licence. Newgen’s licence was 
suspended pursuant to Section 14 (4) (a) of the 
Telecommunications Act 2000 consequent upon its failure 
to pay the universal service levy. 
 
Newgen has now concluded arrangements to settle its 
universal service levy payment obligations. Consequent on 
this, the Minister with responsibility for Telecommunication 
matters (the Honourable Daryl  Vaz) has requested that 
the Office advise the public  and all Carrier and Service 
Providers that Newgen is free to operate according to the 
terms and conditions of its International (Voice/Data) 
Carrier Licence. 


